
 

Culpeper County Electoral Board Canvass Meeting 
Wednesday, June 22-24, 2022, 11:30 PM 

 
The meeting was called to order at 11:30 a.m. Board members James Holmes and Tracy Neely were 
present, as was Director of Elections James Clements. Board Secretary Clive Richmond was unable to 
attend. Neely was appointed to serve as Acting Secretary in Richmond’s absence. 

Board members opened the 2A envelopes to confirm the printed return sheet and machine tapes were 
signed by Elections Officers on Election Night. The Board directed Mr. Clements to deliver the 2A 
envelopes to the Clerk of the Court at 11:46 a.m. and the meeting stood adjourned until 12 p.m. 

At 12 p.m. the meeting continued. Holmes, Neely, and Clements were all present. Mr. Holmes opened 
the Provisional Ballot hearing. There was no one present to speak. Clements informed the Board there 
had been one provisional ballot cast in Culpeper County on Election Day. The Board asked Mr. Clements 
to research and bring back information when the Board reconvenes on Friday, June 24, 2022.  

At 12:15 p.m., Mr. Holmes adjourned the meeting to continue Friday, June 24, 2022, at 12:15 p.m. 

- The meeting was reconvened and called to order at 12:21 p.m. on Friday, June 24, 2022.  

Board members James Holmes and Tracy Neely were present, as was Director of Elections James 
Clements. Board member Clive Richmond was unable to attend.  

At 12:22 p.m. the Board entered into closed session to review the Provisional Ballot which was cast on 
Election Day. At 12:25, the Board existed the closed session. There were no additional votes to add to the 
totals. Clements was instructed to note these Provisional totals and turnout in VERIS. 

Board members Holmes and Neely reviewed the Statements of Results and Results tapes against the 
numbers entered into VERIS on Election Night. There were no errors. Clements was instructed to produce 
the Abstracts, which were signed by the Board. Clements was instructed to submit the Abstracts and 
other required materials to the State Department of Elections. 

The meeting adjourned at 1:14 p.m. 

Respectfully, 

 

Tracy Neely 

Acting Secretary 

Registrar
Draft


